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24TH APRIL, 2006

ECCLES LIFT UPDATE

1. Applications for planning permission and listed building consent for the proposed development were approved at the meeting of the planning and transportation regulatory committee on 16th March.

2. It is currently anticipated that financial close will be achieved in July 2006.  The council is not contractually committed to the scheme until this point.

3. The city council are letting a first phase enabling works contract, in advance of financial close.  The works will allow the separation of the original Carnegie building from the 1960’s extension, to allow later demolition of the extension.  

4. It will be necessary to close the library completely, in order to carry out the enabling works.  The closure will be for a period of around 12 weeks, starting on 22nd April 2006.  During this period, Hope and Winton Libraries will operate extended opening hours.   Public notice has been given of the proposed closure.

5. During the period of the main LIFT building works contract, the library service will operate, on a reduced basis, from the original Carnegie building.  It is anticipated that the library will operate in this fashion for a period of around18 months. It is estimated that the number of library stock items will be reduced by 40%.

6. Temporary accommodation for groups who currently use the community rooms is to be provided at the Links Centre, Chadwick Road, Eccles, from 3rd April 2006 until the community rooms in the new LIFT building are available. 

7. The original Carnegie building will have to be closed again, to allow comprehensive refurbishment works to be carried out, at the end of the LIFT building contract.  The length of closure required for these works has yet to be determined and will be subject of further discussions. 

8. It is currently forecast that all works will be completed and both parts of the building functional by 2008.

